
 

 

 
 

From the Pastor… 
 Darkest Day 

            We have no reason to believe that Jesus was born on December 

25.  And while the Church has been celebrating “Christ Mass” on 

December 25 since the fourth century, it is not done so because the 

Church believes it got the birth date right.  Some have tied the date of 

Christmas to Mary’s Annunciation on March 25, and nine months later 

would be December 25.  But most likely the Annunciation Day 

celebration on March 25 was derived from the already set Christmas Day celebration on December 25. 
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The more likely story of a late December celebration of Jesus’ birth is a 

much more complicated story, involving pagan festivals and the tilting of 

the earth at the winter solstice.  This morning, just after four a.m., the 

Northern Hemisphere reach its farthest distance from the sun.  Today is 

the darkest day of the year, the day with the least amount of time between 

sunrise and sunset.  Today is the winter solstice.  And the ancients knew 

that today is the day, even in its darkness, that the sun would start to “win 

the battle” over the darkness.  Because starting today, each day little by 

little, the sun will begin to shine a little longer.  This was cause for 

celebration. (continued on page 2) 



 

From the Pastor (continued from page 1)…  

           The ancients would take their beverages that had been fermenting since Autumn and drink them in 

celebration.  They would slaughter the animals they didn’t want to have to feed and tend through the remaining 

months of winter.  It was a celebration. 

            Early Christians, noticing these “heathen” celebrations, probably made the decision influenced by these 

existing customs.  Some modern-day Christians are bothered by this story, that the celebration day of our Savior’s 

birth is tied to pagan or “heathen” customs.  Some modern-day Christians even reject the celebration of Christmas 

with its carry-overs because they want nothing to do with a celebration that is a blending of pagan and 

Christian.   But to me, especially this year, it makes perfect sense. 

            John tells us that “the light shines in the darkness,” and celebrating Christ’s birth on the darkest day (they 

didn’t get it exactly right, but December 25 is close enough) is a near-perfect picture of exactly what God does in 

Jesus Christ.  Jesus comes to us when things are dark, and the light of Christ shines in the darkness.  

            We have lived through a dark year, and Christ has continually showed up to share light in the midst of the 

darkness.  The light has not completely overcome the darkness, as John  mentions, but the light has been shining all 

through it. 

            In the midst of today’s darkness, remember that Christ is born.  The light is shining in today’s darkness, and 

the darkness cannot and will not overcome the light. 

            Merry Christmas, the thing for which we have been waiting is already come. 

 

     Connecting to Each Other...Fellowship 

 
Join Us for Sunday School on Zoom 
Please join in the Zoom Sunday School class each Sunday morning at 9:15 
a.m., or view it afterwards online through the May Memorial YouTube 
channel. 
To join by phone: Call (312) 626-6799   Enter: 871 7487 0259   

 

 

 

Bible Study on Zoom at 6:30 p.m. 
(will resume after the new year) 
 
To join us with any phone: Call (312) 626-6799      
Enter this code:  286 978 612 

 

 

 

Kingdom Kids Zoom Meeting   
(will resume after the new year) 
Every Wednesday at 4:30 p.m. we meet online for our Kingdom Kids 
program and fun!  To join with any phone: Call (312) 626-6799    
Enter the meeting code:  277 032 1474 

 

 

Connecting to the World...Missions 

Thank you for your contributions to the Christmas Mission for Standing Rock 
Indian Reservation!  A total of $1,145.00 was collected. 

 

 



Announcements and Thank you 
 

Thank You for Your Prayers 

Our grandson, Kris Curtis, has been on the prayer list since February when his reserve Navy unit was 

reactivated and deployed to the Mediterranean Sea for active duty.  Kris served as Lieutenant Commander 

of a fast transport ship and was based in Greece.  He returned in November and is now in Alexandria, VA 

where he will return to his work as a civilian for the Navy in January following some well-earned leave. 

Thank you for your prayers during his deployment...they were greatly appreciated. 

Best wishes for a blessed Christmas. 

Paul and Jackie Lindsey 

 

***** 

Office Holiday Hours and Newsletter - In addition to Christmas Day and New Year's Day holidays, the 

church office will be closed on Wednesday/Thursday December 23 and 24, as well as 

Tuesday/Wednesday December 29 and 30.  Also, there will not be a Newsletter sent on the week between 

the holidays’.  

 

***** 

2021 Offering Envelopes will be placed on a table in the Commons Area.  You are welcome to come by 

the church during office hours to pick them up. The only days the church office is open during Christmas 

break will be Monday & Tuesday, December 21, 22 and Monday and Thursday, December 28, 31. Office 

hours are Monday to Thursday 8 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. (doors are locked during lunch 12:00 to 12:30).  

 

 

December/January Birthdays 

 

 

22 – Robin Mead 
22 – Lisa O’Donnell 
25 – Tyler Bilthuis 
30 - Bob Wood 
30 – Vicki Kruschwitz 

2 – Linda Dail 
2 – Gwen Hagen 
4 – Linda Daniels 
6 – Audrey Johnston 
6 – Beth Goodwyn 

 
  

Financial Information Week of December 20, 2020 

 
Regular Offering       $ 5,145.00 
Building Fund                  300.00    
Lottie Moon                       25.00        
Memorials                         75.00 
Special Offering              800.00          
 
Total                          $ 6,345.00   
 
Building Fund in Memory of Gail DeNoon 
Snead DeNoon 
 
Memorials in Memory of Bob Cosby  



 

 

 

 


